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Stay connected with Phoenix City 

services through its new mobile app, 
myPHX311. 

Use the app to access your City 
account and pay your City Services 
bill, report a streetlight out or a 
pothole in your road, request a repair 
to your trash or recycling container, 
or get a permit 
for work being 
done on your 
home. 

You can also 
use the app 
to connect 
with our 
City leadership, report fraud or 
government waste, and get details on 
street closures. So many services – in 
one place – myPHX311.

You can also access these same 
services from your computer desktop 
by accessing the City's updated web 
portal, Phoenix.gov/myPHX311. 

Pools, Splash Pads

Summer pool season starts on Saturday, 
May 28. The City will soon finalize which 
pools will be open to the public and 
their operating hours. Look for updates 
at Phoenix.gov/Parks/Pools. The City's 
Aquatics Division is hiring pool managers, 
cashiers and a mascot for the 2022 pool 
season. Phoenix.gov/Parks. 

Hiking & Heat
Temperatures are rising! Camelback 

Mountain and all trails associated with 
Piestewa Peak Trailhead in the Phoenix 
Mountains Preserve will close from 
11 a.m.-5 p.m. during the National 
Weather Service’s Excessive Heat 
Warnings. Closure information will 
be posted on the City's social media 
accounts and Phoenix.gov/Parks.

Summer Camps

Registration for City of Phoenix 
PHXPlays Summer Camps is open. 
Camps will be offered at more than 20 
facilities Monday-Friday for ages 6-12 
featuring various prices and registration 
options. Some camps include lunch, 
sports, crafts, games and more. 
Phoenix.gov/Parks.

April is Fair Housing Month
The Equal Opportunity Department, the Southwest Fair 

Housing Council and the nation are celebrating National Fair 
Housing Month. 

The Fair Housing Act prohibits discrimination in the sale, 
rental, financing and other housing-related transactions 
based on race, color, religion, sex, national origin, disability, 
and familial status. The Phoenix City Code also prohibits 
discrimination based on sexual orientation and gender 
identity or expression. 

For free Fair Housing workshops or to file a complaint, call 
the Equal Opportunity Department at 602-262-7486.

The City of Phoenix is preparing its 2022-23 budget. You can attend virtual 
community hearings from April 2-15 online or by phone to discuss the City 
Manager’s Trial Budget. Are you unable to make it? Recordings are available on the 
City of Phoenix YouTube channel. 

Join the discussion and share your comments using the City’s interactive online 
tool, FundPHX at Phoenix.gov/Fund.

PHX Virtual Budget Hearings

Flood Protection
It’s the calm before the storm. Monsoon 

season is on its way and it’s important to 
make sure you are protected from floods. 
Find out if your home or business is in a 
Special Flood Hazard Area (SFHA) by calling 
602-262-4960. Even if you don't reside in a 
SFHA area, you can apply for flood insurance 
to reduce the cost of potential flood 
damage. For tips and information, visit: 
FloodSmart.gov. For additional questions: 
email floodplain@phoenix.gov.

Look for a special Summer 
Safety Newsletter in June



College Depot’s GRIT (Graduating Ready, Independent, and Tenacious) 
program provides students with personalized, consistent, and long-term support 
throughout their senior year to successfully start college after they graduate. 
Students and advisors will develop an individualized plan and meet (virtually or 
in-person) throughout the school year to ensure students are on track and are 
ready to begin their college journey. PhoenixPublicLibrary.org/CollegeDepot.

Published by the City of Phoenix
Communications Office
200 W. Washington Street
Phoenix, AZ 85003
602-262-3111 • 7-1-1 Friendly

Mayor Kate Gallego...................................602-262-7111
	 mayor.gallego@phoenix.gov
Vice Mayor Laura Pastor, District 4.....602-262-7447
	 council.district.4@phoenix.gov
Ann O'Brien, District 1...............................602-262-7444
	 council.district.1@phoenix.gov
Jim Waring, District 2.................................602-262-7445
                                           council.district.2@phoenix.gov 
Debra Stark, District 3...............................602-262-7441
	 council.district.3@phoenix.gov
Betty Guardado, District 5.......................602-262-7446
	 council.district.5@phoenix.gov
Sal DiCiccio, District 6................................602-262-7491
	 council.district.6@phoenix.gov
Yassamin Ansari, District 7......................602-262-7492
	 council.district.7@phoenix.gov
Carlos Garcia, District 8.............................602-262-7493
                                           council.district.8@phoenix.gov 

Phoenix City Council

FULL COLOR VERSION FOR PDF

Join us: Cinco De 
Mayo Festival Are You Focused on College?

Join the Solar Co-Op
Want to learn more about getting solar for 

your home? Join the Maricopa County Solar 
Co-op, where you can get solar panels with 
others in your community at a group rate. The 
co-op is free to join and run by a nonprofit 
that requests and reviews bids on your behalf. 
SolarUnitedNeighbors.org/Phoenix22.

City of Phoenix water customers understand 
the importance of conservation and wise water 
use – it even increases our resiliency during a 
water shortage. We have been preparing for 
shortages on the Colorado River for decades. 
As the City continues to plan, invest and 
conserve to ensure sustainable growth, rest 
assured we will continue to provide safe, clean, 
and reliable water to our customers without 
interruptions. Phoenix.gov/Drought.

Create a Bookmark and Win Prizes
Do you have a creative kid who loves to draw? 

Phoenix Water Services has partnered with the 
Phoenix Public Library for the Only Rain In the Storm 
Drain kids' art contest. Kids can create a bookmark 
that highlights the importance of preventing 
stormwater pollution for a chance to have their 
design featured as one of the official Phoenix Public 
Library bookmarks.  The deadline to submit an entry 
is Friday, April 29. 

Visit Phoenix.gov/BookmarkContest to review 
the rules and download the bookmark template.   

Arizona’s largest Cinco De Mayo 
Festival celebrates its 29th year in 
downtown Phoenix on Sunday, May 1 
at Washington Street and Third Avenue.  
Enjoy a full day of flavorful authentic 
food, cultural performances by Ballet 
Folkloric, and live musical performances 
featuring national recording artists 
Lisa Lisa, Color Me Badd and more. 
This festival has activities for the entire 
family – free kids zone with interactive 
inflatables and games and giveaways 
from sponsors. Proceeds benefit the 
Arvizu Scholarships in partnership with 
Grand Canyon University. 

Kids ages 10 and under are free with 
paid admission. Purchase tickets at 
CincoPHX.com. Event Parking is available 
at the garage on the north west corner 
of Third Avenue and Jefferson Street, 
entering on Jefferson. Learn more at 
Phoenix.gov/MajorEvents.

Now Taking Off at Sky Harbor
Long waits in TSA security checkpoint lines can now be a 

thing of the past. Sky Harbor’s free virtual reservation pilot 
program, PHX RESERVE, allows passengers to schedule a 
specific time to get in the TSA Security Checkpoint line. 

Reservations can be made up to three days before a 
passenger’s flight and can be scheduled for between one 
and four hours before flight departure. 

The service is currently available from 4 a.m. to 3 p.m. in 
Terminal 3, Level 2 Security Checkpoint area and from 5:30 
a.m. to 3 p.m. in Terminal 4, Level 3 Security Checkpoint D. 
SkyHarbor.com/PHXReserve.

Phoenix is Built For Drought


